Area Quarterly Appeal Third Quarter 2020

Hello to all Al-Anon and Alateen members in the North Florida Area. As recent events have unfolded and I have had to make masks and schedule my grocery shopping around the busiest part of the day so that I don't get breathed on as well as figure out how to use Zoom until the church we meet at will let us in, not to mention trying to find the "necessary paper" along with everyone else, I am so very grateful that I had the program of Al-Anon to fall back on. Even if I was unable to get to a live meeting, I had literature, a phone and a computer and I knew deep down that "This Too Shall Pass." Not everyone has that message or the one that reads "Let Go and Let God."

Getting the message of recovery out to those who might benefit is something that we can all do very simply. Our time and effort makes a difference whether we can see it or not. We just have to turn it over to our Higher Power. Who knows who will pick up that small piece of literature or see a bookmark or a billboard. The Public Service Announcements that are produced by WSO are like commercials and are shown in the wee hours of the morning and broadcast at various times throughout the day.

Your continued support of our fellowship at the Area level helps our Public Outreach projects in various ways with various projects that you might have had a direct hand with. Your continued support also allows the Area to begin the funding for our conventions and service workshops, our Alateen roundups and conferences. We keep the Legacies in the forefront and while we have no dues or fees, we are self supporting through our voluntary contributions. General Warranty One - that only sufficient operating funds, including an ample reserve, be its prudent financial principle; this applies not only to the World Service Conference, but in my opinion, what we strive for in Florida North.

If you ever have questions or concerns, please feel free to ask. Thank you for your continued support as we work through our recovery together.

Thanks again! It's an honor and a privilege to serve in this position.

Llew E.

Treasurer, Panel 58 <u>Treasurer58@afgarea9.org</u>

Checks should be made payable to: NFA AFG, Inc.

And mailed to: 2263 West New Haven Ave., #112, West Melbourne, FL 32904